
Environmental Document Transmittal 

Enclosed: 

• Public Hearing Notice 

Gowtrnoie Officeot Planning & Research 

OCT 21 2:19 

STATE CLEARINGHOUSE 

• Response to Comments Received on the New High School No. 
8 Project Draft EIR 

• The Final EIR for the New High School No. 8 Project will be 
available for public review on Oxnard Union High School 
District's website at: https://www.oxnardunion .org/ 



OXNARD UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 

October 18, 2019 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE FINAL 
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT FOR THE NEW HIGH 

SCHOOL NO. 8 PROJECT 

On August 15, 2019, the Oxnard Union High School District 
(District) opened a 45-day public review and comment period on 
the Draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for the New High 
School No. 8 Project. The public comment period on the Draft EIR 
closed on September 30, 2019. Comments received will be 
incorporated into the Final EIR. 

There will be a public hearing for the Final EIR at the District 
Office Board Room, located at 220 South K Street, Oxnard, CA 
93030, at 6:00 p.m., or as soon thereafter as this matter may be 
heard, on October 30, 2019. The purpose of the public hearing is 
to consider public comment on the Final EIR and make a 
determination on the environmental document. 

By: Mr. Jeffrey Weinstein 
Assistant Superintendent Business Services 
Oxnard Union High School District 
80 5-834-1461 CbefflOl'IOfficeot Planning & Researc1 

STATE CLEARINGHOUSf 



!Letter 41 
S T AT E OF C A L I F O R N I A 

Governor's Office of Planning and Research 

State Clearinghouse and Planning Unit 

Gavin Newsom 
Governor 

October 1, 2019 

Jeffrey Weinstein 
Oxnard Union High School District 
309 South K Street 
Oxnard, CA 93030 

Subject: New High School No. 8 
SCH#: 201902910 1 

Dear Jeffrey Weinstein 

The State Clearinghouse submitted the above named EIR to selected state agencies for review. The review 
period closed on 9/30/2019, and no state agencies submitted comments by that date. This letter 
acknowledges that you have complied with the State Clearinghouse review requirements for draft 
envir nmental documents, pur uant to the California Environmental Quality Act, 
https://ceqanet.opr.ca.gov/2019029101 /2. 

Please call the State Clearinghouse at (916) 445-0613 if you have any questions regarding the 
environmental review process. If you have a question about the above-named project, please refer to the 
ten-digit State Clearinghouse number when contacting this office. 

Sincerely, 

Scott Morgan 
Director, State Clearinghouse 

1400 TENTH STREET P.O. BOX 3044 SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95812-3044 
TEL I-916-445-0613 state.clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov www.opr.ca.gov 
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Letter 4 Scott Morgan, Director, State Clearinghouse 

Governor's Office of Planning and Research, State Clearinghouse and 

Planning Unit 

Response to Comment 4-1: 

Comment that State Clearinghouse submitted the New High School No. 8 Draft EIR to selected state 

agencies for review and no state agencies submitted comments by the close of the review period on 

September 30, 2019 and that the District has complied with State Clearinghouse review requirements for 

draft environmental documents pursuant to CEQA, is acknowledged. 

No issues related to the adequacy of the environmental analysis in the Draft EIR were raised; therefore 

no further response is necessary. 




